Section 8 Administrative Plan - RAD PBV

HACM is updating the Rental Assistance Demonstration (RAD) Project Based Voucher (PBV) section of
the Section 8 Administrative Plan as result of the HUD revision to RAD PIH Notice 2012-32 Rev. 3
published on January 12, 2017.

Under Section 1.6(A)(2) of HUD PIH 2012-32 Rev. 3, HUD eliminated the cap on the number of project-
based voucher units at a project. As a response, HACM has removed the language which created the
cap and replaces it with language to match the revised notice, “There is no cap on the number of units
that may receive PBV assistance in each project. To implement these provisions, HUD is waiving section
8(0)(13)(D) of the Act, as well as related provisions of 24 CFR §§ 983.56, 983.257(b), 983.262(a) and (d).”

Additionally, the section on required resident supportive services which served as an exemption to the
PBV regulations was removed because it no longer applies. HACM will continue to work to provide
resident supportive services but will not be required to under the PBV exemption rules.

The current Section 8 Administrative Plan dated 8/10/2016 can be found on HACM’s website under
About Us - Plans, Policies & Reports — Policies - Section 8 Administrative Plan.

Summary of Changes Made:

Change Section Page Notes

Cap on the Number of PBV Unitsin  11(A)(2) 152  HUD Revision to RAD Notice 2012-32 Rev. 3
Each Project removed the cap on PBV units in a project.
Removal of PBV Exemption: [lI(A)(12) 166 Removed resident supportive services
Resident Supportive Services requirement as part of the PBV cap exemption

Cap on the Number of PBV Units in Each Project. There is no cap on the number of units that may
receive PBV assistance in each project. To implement these provisions, HUD is waiving section
8(0)(13)(D) of the Act, as well as related provisions of 24 CFR §§ 983.56, 983.257(b), 983.262(a) and (d).
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